MONONGAHELA TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING MAY 5, 2014 9:00 AM

AGENDA		
CALL TO ORDER:	Bill Monahan	
ROLL CALL:	Lou Kovach, Bill Monahan, Mike Rudolph	
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS		
APPROVAL OF MINUTES	April Regular Meeting	
TREASURER'S REPORT:	Nancy McIntire, Secretary Approval of April 2014 Treasurer's Report Approval to pay all bills	
OLD BUSINESS:	On-going Review of Floodplain Maps	
NEW BUSINESS:		
CORRESPONDENCE:		
PUBLIC COMMENT		
ADJOURNMENT		

MONONGAHELA TOWNSHIP REGULAR MEETING APRIL 7, 2014 9:00 AM

CALL TO ORDER: Bill Monahan

ROLL CALL: Lou Kovach, Bill Monahan, Mike Rudolph

ATTENDING: Lou Kovach, Bill Monahan, Mike Rudolph, Nancy McIntire, Ed Cech, Trudi Monahan,

Scott Neighbors, June Hellen, Nelson Smith, Rocky King, Rita King, Jack Keener, Naomi

Shubert, Dan Shubert, Larry Rogerson, Joe John

Bill Monahan called the regular meeting to order at 9:00 am.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS: None

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Bill Monahan made a motion to approve the minutes from the March

regular meeting and special meeting. Mike Rudolph seconded the

motion and the motion passed unanimously.

TREASURER'S REPORT: As of March 31, 2014

100.00 · GENERAL FUND - CHECKING	Bank	\$ 307,734.52
100.01 · GENERAL ACCOUNT - SAVINGS	Bank	\$ 62,978.70
100.06 · STATE FUND - COMMUNITY BANK	Bank	\$ 2,876.49
100.07 · PAYROLL ACCOUNT	Bank	\$ 4,562.62
100.09 · ESCROW ACCOUNT	Bank	\$ 15,500.00
100.10 · IMPACT FEE ACCOUNT	Bank	\$ 233,199.49
TOTAL FUNDS AVAILABLE:		\$ 626,851.82

Bill Monahan made a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report and to pay all bills. Mike Rudolph seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

The Supervisors are continuing to review the Township's Floodplain Maps. Maps are available for the public to review at the Township Building by appointment.

CORRESPONDANCE:

None

NEW BUSINESS AND PUBLIC COMMENT:

Bill Monahan made a motion to approve a request by Greensboro Borough to share Keith Drew as the Emergency Management Coordinator. Mike Rudolph seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously. Simon John will review the agreement before the Supervisors sign it.

Nelson Smith, a Township appointee to the Sewage Board, gave a report to the audience. He said that a smoke test is planned for this summer. The water infiltration problem is currently being investigated and Nelson offered to go around with them. Ten taps are available per year and a vote is expected this month on a 6-month grace to begin paying a monthly sewage charge. Nelson encouraged every resident to approach him with any problems or concerns.

Jack Keener asked about the finish mower. Bill said that it would be bid for parts.

Joe John thanked the Supervisors for the good job they did on snow removal and ash maintenance this winter. He also said the newsletter was an excellent idea. He questioned the DVJMA donation mentioned in the newsletter and asked if the Township had any representation on the Board. Bill explained that the Township appoints two members to the DVJMA Board, but none to the East Dunkard Board.

Rocky King, a Township appointee to the DVJMA Board, reported that a town meeting is planned to discuss any future water authority acquisition plans. A lengthy discussion ensued, and Bill explained that the Township Supervisors are researching all options and sharing any information they have with Township residents.

Larry Rogerson pointed out that a few of the audit report figures were incorrect in the newspaper.

Rocky King asked about the accuracy of the overage and underage figures in the newsletter. Larry explained that those figures came from the annual audit reports. Bill also explained that the solicitor reviewed the newsletter before it was printed and distributed.

Bill asked if anyone was audio taping the meeting. The Township Meeting Policy states that must be announced at the beginning of the meeting. Scott Neighbors admitted that he was taping the meeting.

Rocky King asked if the ditches near his property could be cleaned out. He is having a problem with ashes washing down.

Mike Rudolph announced that the stop signs in the Township will be replaced to conform with high visibility requirements.

Joe John asked about any resurfacing that will be done this summer. Bill responded that the supervisors are looking into the possibilities, including tar & chipping and millings.

A resident asked about Rosedale Street, complaining that is was muddy and needs graded and gravel. The Supervisors said that they would address the problem.

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u>: A motion was made by Bill Monahan and seconded by Mike Rudolph to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 am. The motion passed unanimously.